Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

February 15, 2007 Minutes

In Attendance; Rick Upton, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Glen Scott,  Jack Busher, Jim Schwerin, Nan Scranton, Pam Miller, Monique Mullis and Rich Dudley
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm

The minutes from the January 2007 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.

Old Business

Members:  No new members since we last met.  Lori will send new members names to Jack as they come in for the newsletter.
Grant Status:  The bar foundation is requesting proposals be turned in by May for their next funding cycle.
Land Purchase:  Talks are underway on the purchase of some of the top of the mountain property.  We will know more in 60 days.
Elections:  A slate was presented and then withdrawn upon further discussion at our March 3 strategic planning session.  
Treasurer’s Report

The total balance in our account is 9,724.34. This does not include the catering bill for the volunteer banquet.  We voted on whether to tip the caterers and a motion to spend $50 on the tip was made and the vote carried unanimously.  
Park Ranger Update
The visitor center opening is going to be delayed at least until March and possibly April.  The two main issues are the sewer and the floor.  
Foundations have been poured for the restroom facilities
There is an article in the Denver Post regarding State Parks and GOCO.  Funding has been put on hold until they can get their communications back on track.
The latest on the land acquisition is to try and purchase all of the property and not just portions of it.  
Volunteer Update

Monique wanted to be sure the FCMSP received her thanks for sponsoring the banquet.

Volunteers are going to start manning the tent again on weekends since the weather is improving.  They should be able to have our shirts for sale when they are out there.  

There will be a new volunteer training in April but it will be limited to those interested in doing interpretation only.

The volunteers are starting a Junior Naturalists program in conjunction with Gold Camp Elementary.

March 20 is the date for an all volunteer meeting to be held at the DOW.

New Business

Geo-Cache for Trash is an event that will be held at CMSP on April 14 from 9 – 12.  
They are expecting about 50 people and the FCMSP have been asked to provide hotdogs, chips and beverages.  A motion was made to spend up to $100 on this event and the motion carried unanimously.

NAI is sponsoring their annual conference in Kansas in November.  Rich asked the Friends if they would sponsor scholarships for a few staff and volunteers to attend since it is within driving distance and wouldn’t require airfare expense.  No vote was made but this issue will be addressed later as the date gets closer.

March 3rd is our strategic planning session and some of the objectives we will be working on are to review the mission statement and see if it is still relevant.  Develop a structure to move forward, and think about scheduling some major yearly events we can sponsor.  Rick will email our written documents such as the mission statement and a proposed agenda prior to our meeting.  
Other
Next meeting will be March 15, 2007.

Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

